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The meeting began in accordance with the order of business:

1.
Project Proposal: An expert seminar regarding the proposed Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance of the Organization of American States convened by the UN independent expert on minority issues (CAJP/GT/RDI-29/06 rev. 2)


The Chair of the Working Group briefly introduced Ms. McDougall, who then explained the seminar proposal in detail.  The proposal was distributed to all delegations. Once the expert’s presentation was complete, the Chair thanked her on behalf of the Working Group and offered the floor to any delegations wishing to comment on the subject.

A few delegations posed questions and comments on the date of the seminar, the possibility of participation by experts other than those indicated in the proposal, the seminar’s relationship to the Group’s mandate, the possibility of statements by delegations, and the independence of the seminar as regarded the activities of the Working Group. On the name of the seminar, they suggested that the term “minorities” be changed.

Once the delegations had made their statements and Ms. McDougall had provided clarifications, the Chair said she understood the seminar as an independent activity organized by the UN independent expert on minority issues, that it could enrich the Working Group’s activities, and that she would follow up on the conversations with Ms. McDougall to finalize the terms of member state delegations’ participation in the event.  The Group agreed.
2. Observations and comments on the Preliminary Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance (CAJP/GT/RDI-33/06 and CAJP/GT/RDI-32/06 rev. 1)


Document CAJP/GT/RDI-33/06, “Consolidated Text of the Preliminaary Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance Containing the Observations and Comments of the OAS Member States,” and document CAJP/GT/RDI-32/06, “Civil Society Contributions: Preliminary Draft Inter-American Convention Against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance,” were presented.

The Office of International Law, through Mr. John Wilson, gave an explanation of the consolidated text with the comments received to date, in writing, from member states. 

After a brief discussion, it was agreed that the analysis and negotiations would be based on document CP/CAJP-2357/06, “Preliminary Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance,” dated April 18, 2006.
3. Other business
The Chair said that at the next meeting she would offer a proposed procedure for initiating the negotiations. 

There being no further business to consider, the meeting was called to a close.
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